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Dear Constituent, 

As your Federal Member of Parliament, I 
am pleased to acknowledge the 
tremendous efforts of the people of 
Renfrew-Nipissing-Pembroke in keeping 
the COVID-19 virus at bay.  

So far, at the time of writing, there has 
been one local death attributed to the 
virus. Of the few cases registered, they 
were brought into our area, which is the 
real threat to rural areas such as ours. 

I am particularly encouraged by the 
leadership demonstrated by our Provincial 
Government in responding to an 
unprecedented situation with extraordinary 
measures. 

Whether a province would be helped or 
blocked assisting residents affected by 
COVID-19, depended on the opening of 
Parliament. Federal financial assistance has 
become conditional on adopting the bad 
policies, such as higher payroll deductions 
for employees and employers. This has the 
perverse effect of making it even harder for 
small businesses to re-start after the COVID
-19 shutdown and bringing their workers 
back. One thing for certain, many 
employers, who were forced to close their 
doors due to the virus pandemic, will not 
be re-opening. 

As your Member of Parliament, I am 
pleased to support measures to help 
people financially cope with the closures. 
When the federal government adopted my 
recommendation regarding the Regional 
Relief and Recovery Fund to assist small 
and medium-sized businesses that had 
“fallen through the cracks” of existing 
programs, support was there. More 
importantly, it was my recommendation for 
this program to be delivered locally 
through the Renfrew County Community 
Futures Development Corporation and 
credit unions that merited that support.  

I continue to press the government to lift 
restrictions on new entrepreneurs, who 
started or took over businesses in 2020, 
and those who use personal bank accounts 
to pay the bills. 

Veterans awaiting benefits, victims of the 
Phoenix Pay system, and seniors struggling 
to make ends meet are still among those 
we try to get the government to take 
action on every day. 
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“Roll up the rim for Trudeau” 

News that Tim Hortons app has raised serious 
concerns with the Privacy Commissioner for 
using location tracking technology on anyone 
who downloads their APP to track where they 
live, work, and visits to competitors, without 
informed consent, begs the question, “Who 
else is taking your personal information, and 
for what reason?” 

Big government surveillance is on a 
collision course with democracy. 
Largely unregulated in Canada, 
digital tracking offers an Orwellian 
dystopian future that captures and 
records every aspect of the human 
experience for the benefit of 
surveillance Liberals. It is on a direct 
collision course with Democracy. 

The announcement by the federal 
government of its national contact 
tracing application (app) to be 
installed on personal electronic 
devices, such as cell phones will be 
voluntary, should be taken with a 
grain of salt.  

While in making the 
announcement, Trudeau chose to 
lie to Canadians. He was quoted in the media, 
during his morning cameo appearance as 
saying, the “privacy commissioner has been 
worked with on this app.”  When asked, the 
Privacy Commissioner immediately issued a 
denial, effectively exposing Trudeau as a liar. 

By shutting down Parliament, the Liberal Party 
avoids the questions, “what is the government 
hiding and why will it not provide the Privacy 
Commissioner of Canada the government 
app?” Let the Commissioner, as an 
independent officer of Parliament, determine if 
the government’s digital contact tracing that 
involves the collection, use and disclosure of 
Canadians’ personal information contravenes 
federal privacy laws. 

Even while two Canadians are falsely 
imprisoned in China for being in the wrong 
place at the wrong time, the Liberal party 
refuses to stand up to the Chinese Communist 
Party, and ban state-controlled Chinese 
company Huawei from building controversial 
5G mobile networks in Canada. 

It was no co-incidence the day after Trudeau 
was personally humiliated after spending 

millions of taxpayer dollars trying to buy a U.N. 
seat, China announced it would now bring 
phony charges against the two Canadians after 
more than 500 days of harsh imprisonment. 
This was done to remind Trudeau who was  
boss.  

While Huawei claims it does not pass on 
confidential customer data, the former 
executive chairman of widely used search 
engine Google stated that Huawei “has 
engaged in some practices that are not 
acceptable.”  

The Chinese government has the power to 
compel private companies to hand over 

sensitive information. 

Can Canadians trust either Trudeau or the 
Chinese Communist Party with their personal 
information? 

Privacy protection only receives lip service from 
the current federal government. Big 
government surveillance socialists are 
exploiting the COVID-19 pandemic in all their 
pride and glory. 

The technology to gather information from 
trusting Canadians is being exploited. 

Disguised as the latest must-have 
smartphone or think pad, high-tech 
companies are protected from 
government regulation by virtually 
unlimited lobbying budgets. Their 
insidious extraction architectures are 
closely guarded secrets. As founding 
Google CEO Larry Page said, “Old 
institutions like the law and so on 
aren’t keeping up with the rate of 
change that we’ve caused through 
technology…” 

The problem with big government is 
it has an insatiable appetite for your 
money. That is why the new Liberal 
Carbon Tax, which is a GST/
consumption tax, is so favoured by 
neoliberals. 

COVID-19 fatigue will be replaced by 
green fatigue. Pressure from foreign 
competitors to seize this moment to raise 
carbon taxes, while prices are near all-time 
lows, are now being felt. 

If we give in to our collective fatigue of 
excessive hand washing, sanitizing and staying 
home, it may mean we come out of this 
dreadful period in worse shape — and for 
many years — than we were in when we 
entered it. Not only will government grow 
bigger and harder to reign in, we will not have 
the energy or fiscal tools to rebuild what was 
lost through huge deficits and dismantling the 
economy. 

BIG GOVERNMENT SURVEILLANCE 

 

Example of Australian Coronavirus Tracking App  



www.cherylgallant.com/facebook www.cherylgallant.com/twitter www.cherylgallant.com/youtube 

The subsequent decision by the Liberal 
Government to play politics with this fund 
and funnel money intended for rural 
Ontario into downtown Toronto and 
Montreal is another reason why Trudeau 
must be held accountable in Parliament.  

In Renfrew-Nipissing-Pembroke, people 
who contact my office tell me they are 
afraid, but not of catching the virus.  

They are worried about having no job to 
return to. 

They are concerned about losing their 
homes. 

Family businesses, which were already 
stressed by more government regulation 
and the carbon tax hike, are now faced 
with the prospect of having to 
permanently close their doors. 

It is called being a COVID-19 victim 
without contracting the virus. 

Farmers, who were told by the federal 
agriculture Minister the April 1st carbon 
tax increase would “only” cost them 8 or 9 
hundred extra dollars in taxes, were 
deliberately misled.  

Some Ontario grain farmers have actual 
carbon tax bills of 8 to 9 THOUSAND 
dollars. These extra costs are being passed 
onto consumers when grain products 
such as flour eventually showed up on 
grocery store shelves. 

In the absence of a federal budget, and a 
plan to kick-start the economy, the public 
has lost confidence in what little may have 
extended our country as we faced an 
unprecedented situation.  

Canadians know the longer the federal 
government keeps restrictions in place, 
the worse the recession will be. 

Pandemic fatigue 

Constituents, who contact me say they are 
tired being told to wash their hands, 
waiting in line, and following arrows in the 
grocery store. People in Renfrew County 
have done a good job. We have avoided 
the brunt of cases. However, it should be 
recognized there are limits to everyone’s 
willingness to put their lives on hold.  

As we slowly move to re-open our 
economy, now is the time to take stock of 
where we have been, and where we are 
headed as a society. 

Was the slow response to closing our 
borders intentional or incompetence? 

The decision by the federal government 
to avoid democratic accountability by 
shutting down our principle democratic 
institution, Parliament, has been the 
greatest cost, apart from the billions and 
billions added to the national debt. 

Trudeau believes his doorstep appearance 
every morning, parroted later by fawning 

cabinet ministers, together with  a bought 
and tax-paid national media, is somehow 
a substitute for parliamentary 
accountability. 

The truth is no government has unleashed 
so much spending with such cursory 
accountability, particularly when it is piling 
on debt which will take generations to 
reduce. 

What is the federal government hiding 
when it refuses a funding request from 
the Auditor General to better probe the 
merits of all those pandemic-coping 
programs? 

Finally releasing a budget on this massive 
spending spree was a valid request of 
Canadians, one shrugged off by a finance 
minister who says forecasting is too hard. 

Using the pandemic to seize private 
property, and add carbon taxes to fuel, is 
not helpful. 

It is clear, as long leadership in Ottawa is 
absent, Canada will be in worse shape 
than when we entered the crisis with a 
withering economy.  
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The decision by the Liberal Government to 
use the distraction of the pandemic to 
confiscate shotguns and hunting rifles from 
law-abiding firearms owners has made each 
of them a COVID-19 victim without 
contracting the virus. 

Do not be fooled by terms like “assault-
style,” which has no legal definition in 
Canada, or “military-style,” which is a made-
up phrase used by the Liberals, and does not 
exist in the Firearms Act. Those phrases are 
used to confuse and scare people who are 
unfamiliar with firearms, that fake definitions 
justify confiscation. Similarly the recent tragic 
incident in Nova Scotia was used to confuse 
Canadians. 

Neighbours of the psychopathic Nova Scotia 
killer had been warning the RCMP for years 
the killer was dangerous. Dressed as a fake 
policeman, driving a fake police car, he 
committed his horrendous crimes with 
unlicensed firearms. He did not have a 
licence to own a firearm. The illegal 
collection had been reported to the police, 
who did not act.  

Banning legally owned firearms has no 
effect on illegally owned firearms. 

The facts did not prevent the Liberal 
Government from using this tragedy. 
Claiming the opposite when it announced its 
plan to confiscate private property. 

The good news is Canadians are fighting 
back! The Ontario Landowners Association, 
(which includes our local Renfrew-Nipissing-
Pembroke County Chapter) has served 
Notice to the federal government that it will 
challenge the confiscation of the private 
property of individuals in court. 

“We view this as not a firearms issue 
specifically, but as a direct attack on the 
lawful ownership of Private Property. The 
removal of lawfully purchased Private 
Property without compensation and the 
removal of hunting and sport shooting 
established over hundreds of years as part 
of our culture and heritage.”  Jeff D. 
Bogaerts, President Ontario Landowners 
Association 

They will be joined in court by members of 
the Canadian Coalition for Firearm Rights, 
who have included a constitutional challenge 
in their legal brief. Other groups and 
individuals are involved in challenges as well. 

The confiscation announcement was made 
with no consultation among all elected MPs, 
individuals, businesses, or groups such as 
farmers, gun clubs and sporting leagues.  

As your elected voice, I have been prevented 
from debating this undemocratic matter in 
Parliament, with Parliament being shut down. 
More importantly, YOU have been denied 
your right, to know, to question and to voice 
YOUR opinion on the government plan to 
confiscate YOUR private property.  

Just as we fought the long-gun registry 
successfully, we will fight this latest effort to 
take away our rights. 

FIREARMS AND PROPERTY RIGHTS 

 

RECOVERY PLAN MISSING 

Presently, we are helping 

constituents by phone 

and email. Once the 

restrictions are lifted we 

will invite in person 

appointments. 

Please, call                      

613-732-4404 to 

arrange a meeting. Meeting with Renfrew County Paramedics prior to the lockdowns. 


